
Minutes of  April 9th, 2015 
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 Meeting 

 
The previous Assembly Meeting was held on Thursday April 9th at All Saints  
McGivney  Hall. Here is the upcoming schedule: 
 

Mary Our Queen….May 14th   then to All Saints  
All Saints ……….... June 11th  (St. Andrew Council is host) 
All Saints…………..July 9th    (All Saints is host), then back to MOQ 
 

The pre-meeting rosary was recited at 6:25 PM.  
 
The social dinner followed immediately afterward. The meeting started at  
7:30 PM. There were 23 members present. No first time members or visitors noted. 
 
The opening ceremonials, Pledge of Allegiance, and prayer were conducted. 
Singing of the Opening Ode was waived. 
 
Reading minutes of the last meeting was waived, since they were posted to members 
electronically. No changes were noted. 
 
The roll call of officers was conducted. All present, except as noted. 
 

Faithful Navigator-            Stan Wasowski                        
Faithful Captain-               Doc Malone 
Faithful Pilot-               Ed Pierson                        
Faithful Comptroller-        Dave Mason                    
Faithful Admiral-               Bob Webster         (excused)                 
Faithful Scribe-                   Lou Hlad                          
Faithful Purser-               Abe Kassis                                  
Faithful Commander-        Bob Mitchell         (excused travelling)                 
Trustee 3 year term-             “         “                      “              “ 
Trustee 2 year term-           Ron Collins 
Trustee 1 year term-           Dennis Klein                               
 Inner Sentinel-               Terry Petrukovich                             
 Outer Sentinel-               James Knapp                               

      Faithful Friar-               Fr. Dan Rogaczewski                 (excused)          
  Faithful Friar Emeritus - Monsignor Donald Kiernan     (excused) 

 
 
 
            



Faithful Navigator Report (Stan Wasowski) 
 
FN thanked the All Saints Council for providing the dinner which was enjoyed 
by all and thanked the All Saints Council for providing the Hall (applause).  
 
FN noted that the Color Corps Commander (Bob Mitchell) was travelling out of 
the country and the major upcoming events were thus: 
 The next big event is on April 25th at 10 AM Mass, First Communion at All 

Saints. Bob will be gone on vacation and had asked Lou Hlad and Ernie  
Spencer to lead in his stead. He would like early commitments. Needs 18 to 24 
guys. 

  On Saturday May 2nd, St. Andrew has two First Communions (and one the 
next day) and there is a Fourth Degree in Macon. Would like guys for all 
those. 

 Sunday May 3rd, Confirmation at Mary Our Queen at 11 AM. It is important 
to have a good showing at MOQ. Archbishop Gregory will be officiating. 

 
Color Corps Commander Bob Mitchell may be contacted for all             
questions regarding honor guard participation or regalia availability at:          
 Home phone         770-804-8060 

         Cell phone             770-310-1760     bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
 
Faithful Purser Report (Abe Kassis) 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 BANK ACCOUNT BALANCE 02.28.2015     $     7,726.84  

 RECEIPTS        

 MEETING FOOD    $      135.00     

 50/50     $        45.00     

 BINGO     $      400.00     

 DUES     $      850.00     

 SUB TOTAL RECIEPTS       $     1,430.00  

         $     9,156.84  

 EXPENSES       

 MEET FOOD    $     (196.54)    

             

 SUB TOTAL EXPENSES      $      (196.54) 

         

 BANK STATEMENT  BALANCE 3.31.2015     $     8,960.30  

         

 OUTSTANDING  DEPOSITS/ (CHECKS)     

 SUPPLIES     $     (174.20)    

 ATTENDANCE AWARD   $       (20.00)   $     (194.20)  

             $      (194.20) 

 CHECK BOOK ACCOUNT BALANCE 04.09.2015    $     8,766.10  



Faithful Comptroller Report (Dave Mason) 
 
 1. Confirming Checking account balance of $8,766.10. 
 2.  Membership is 173.   (One member will be added tonight). 
 3.  Assembly Membership dues.  We still have 34 Members with out-
 standing dues. 
         Included are several who will be waived for health reasons,  
 disabilities or economic reasons. 
       We have three members which we will start the suspension process. 
         For those who haven't paid...dues are still $30.00 for 2015  
 Membership.   Cash or check. 
         Mail to Dave Mason, 5468 Redbark Place, Dunwoody, GA 30338 

          davelmason46@gmail.com 

 4.  The Fourth Degree Exemplification schedule: 
         June 20th at St.  Monica in Duluth, GA  
 (Bill Camden has approx. 25 scheduled for this event). 
 
         If you have a candidate ready for the Fourth Degree... get him 
 signed up along with $70.00 fee and $10.00 for badge.   District 
 Master is requesting payment three weeks before event. 
 Remind candidate to get Tux in plenty of time before date. 
5.      Assembly Bingo. Was held Thursday April 23 at All Saints.   Our  
 Assembly will receive a portion of the proceeds to be announced at   
 the next meeting. We hope there will be another happy photo like the 
 one below (below) garnering $400.  This money helps fund our  
 patriotic events, such as veteran appreciation dinners. 

mailto:davelmason46@gmail.com


  

Faithful Scribe Report on Communications (Lou Hlad) 
 No communications this month. 
 

                  Report of Committees 
 
Ad Hoc Widows Committee (Lou Hlad) 
All Saints has the great bulk of widows because of their 53 deceased knights. About 
40 widows of these men still live in the local area. A detailed spreadsheet of their     
addresses and email addresses (if they have one) was created by All Saints. We furnish 
them with newsletters to keep them involved. We intent to invite them to our October 
Memorial Mass on Wednesday October 14th at All Saints. 
 
Since deceased members from St. Andrew, Mary Our Queen, and also St. Brigid will 
be honored, we need contact information for their deceased Assembly members as 
well. Jim Knapp will be the widow contact for Mary Our Queen and Mike Bagnulo 
will furnish the St. Andrew widow contacts. A contact for St. Brigid will be found 
soon. They have a few deceased Watters Assembly members as well. 
 

Social Committee (Chuck Langgood and Doc Malone) 
It was decided to hold two separate Vietnam Veteran Appreciation Dinners between 
the two Assemblies. Ours will be held on June 13th at All Saints gym rather than St. 
Brigid’s Corbett Hall. We will ask all to attend the 5 PM Mass at All Saints and then 
retire to the gym. There will be an honor guard at the Mass. 
 
The honorees will be limited to only Knights who served in any military capacity   
during the Vietnam era, their spouses, and priests. An attempt would be made to keep 
the tickets at about $30 per person. Bar drinks are extra. Get your tuxedos clean. 
 
Our committee has met and decided to invite the state officers and wives as guests. 
Lou Hlad will send out invites. We need many of our council 3rd degree members and 
wives to come as paying guests to fill the hall and finance the event. 
 
We have a master of ceremonies from Channel 2.  Joe Trovato, the grand knight of St. 
Andrew, will take care of the catering. We hope to have an MIA/POW presentation. 
We hope to invite our 25 new Assembly members on June 20th to attend and possibly 
help as volunteers to acquaint them with our activities. If any of our widows were 
married to a Vietnam vet, they need to be invited guests. All Saints has identified 26 
vets and St. Andrew about 10.  
 
April 23rd is the next Bingo that brings in proceeds for this dinner. The years of      
service covered are 1961-1975 in either Vietnam or anywhere else they served. 
  



 

Bingo Report (Doc Malone) 
Doc Malone reported that the monthly Bingo at All Saints is steady with the 
number of players just under 100. The net profit per month can be as high as 
$1,000 depending upon the number of players. Press your parishioners to  
attend the fun. 
 
April Bingo netted about $800. The next Bingo is on May 28th. We need more 
Assembly members to be certified before they are allowed to manage the 
event and deal with gaming money. 
 

To obtain the procedure for Bingo Gaming Certification, please 
email docmalone@bellsouth.net and request the email    for-
warded that contains the relevant links.  
 

Chalice Committee Report (Ed Pierson) 
Sir Knight Jim Lamb’s name will be added to the next chalice. Father Bryan 
Small has offered the name of a recipient for our next chalice. He offered Fr. 
Gabriel Scasino as a new priest that needs one. He is the Chaplain at Our   Lady 
of Mercy School and was just ordained last Valentine’s Day. Ed will meet with 
him April 20th to see when a presentation could be arranged.  
 
We could give the chalice we have to him first, and await the ordination of     
Father Garcia for the next one we order. Our next chalice will have the names of 
Sir Knights Roy,  Annunzio, and Robinson. We already have two more deceased 
knights needing yet another chalice, Sir Knights Lamb and Kosek. 
 
Membership Committee Report (Dave Mason) 
Mason relayed that Bill Camden relayed that he is talking to 29 brothers about 
attending the June 20th event. He expects at least 4 to not be able to attend on 
that date due to conflicts. He hopes to get 25 brothers to the ceremony, although 
some have not yet paid. 
 
Mason read a new Form 4 received for a William Leach of St. Andrew. He was 
the Past Grand Knight of that Council and runs the Georgia State Squire 
 Program. He was approved as an Assembly member with no objection. He was 
not present. 
 
 

Trustee Report (Dennis Klein) 
Klein had no report, but mentioned that June elections were coming. Anyone 
wishing to run for office must make intentions known to Trustee Klein, Collins, 
or Mitchell. Should we have no names, it will be assumed that the current offic-
ers will be retained for another year (laughter). 



 

Unfinished Business  
No Report 
 
New Business (Dick Marklein) 
Sir Knight Dick Marklein of All Saints announced that he is embarking on May 31st on 

a coast to coast bike ride to raise money for the new  
Jesuit High School, Cristo Rey-Atlanta, in mid-town. 
His goal is $30,000. 
 
His cycling adventure begins May 31st in San Fran-
cisco and ends July 21st in Portsmouth, New Hamp-
shire. He will personally be funding all the expenses 
associated with the trip. All monies raised will bene-
fit Christo Rey science, technology, engineering, and 
math (STEM) programs. 
 
Other riders will accompany him, but he is the only 
one riding for Christo Rey. Donations are tax deduct-
ible and are already streaming in. All Saints  Council 
donated $500 with another $500 to follow. 
 
The mechanism to donate to his efforts is to go to 
web site www.gofundme/CyclingForSTEM and 
make a donation with any credit card or by a PayPal 
account. The new tally will appear. Please be gener-
ous. 
 

                                    Reports of the Third Degree 
Mary Our Queen (Jim Knapp) 
 They continue holding their prayer breakfasts. Attendance has been steady 
 They have taken advance order for their Vidalia Onions. They took 85 bags this year. They have 

decided to host a cooking demo and small dinner on April 17 to show culinary uses for onions. 
Brother Frederick Alexander, a chef, will be presenter. Their knights will be in t-shirt uniform to 
publicize the knights and help with recruiting. 

 They expect to do something special for Mother’s Day to honor the parish woman. 
 

St. Andrew (Mike Bagnulo) 
 St. Andrew is deeply involved in the Vietnam Dinner planning, They are trying to    

recruit 3rd degree brothers and spouses to attend.  
 They have a very active Squires group who helped with their fish frys and will help 

with the Appreciation Dinner. Some have become knights. 
 They will again participate strongly in the Vidalia Onion drive. 
 They are deeply involved with their Rice Bowl Project to collect funds for Pro-Life. 
 They are involved in the Baby Bottle Campaign which also collects for Pro-Life. 
 Their fish dinners were very successful. Some disruption due to parish construction 

was noted. 
 Easter services were not strictly knight functions, but brothers were everywhere and 

quite conspicuous. Pastor Father Fleming was very impressed and thus became one. 



 
 

All Saints (Lou Hlad) 
 
 Concluded our 19th Annual Fish Fry with a total of 8, 422 meals served. This was only 14 

meals short of our record last year despite bad weather for the early dates.  We had 
three dates with over 1,300 meals served and two with over 1,200 served.  

 We served 100 homeless men at the Atlanta Homeless Shelter in downtown Atlanta on 
two evenings. Our brothers spent the night with the homeless. 

 We partnered with St. Andrew Council to host the March Assembly Meeting at 
McGivney. 

 We have initiated periodic dinner meetings with the present and past grand knights of 
our council to plan future procedures and events of our council. We value the experience 
and ideas of our past grand knights. 

 We held the second in our series of parish concerts by inviting the rock band called 
NoZtalgia to perform in the gym on March 21st. Proceeds from this fun event has         
allowed us to fund 50 MP3 players to send to our troops as part of the Georgia State 
Program called Frontline Faith. 

 We held a First Degree Exemplification March 31st in combination with the Georgia 
Tech Council. We gained three new members, the Tech Council gained two, and St. 
Catherine of Siena gained one. 

 Two of our members progressed to the second degree at St. Benedict, while eight of our 
members progressed to the third degree at that same venue. 

 We presented a Family-of-the-Year certificate to Brother John Gannon and wife Arlene 
for their unfailing pro-Life activities during 2014. 

 We presented Brother Paul Weidle and wife Nina a Family-of-the-Month Award for 
charitable activities for February 2015. 

 Sir Knights Tom King and Ron Collins received individual Knight-of-the-Month Awards 
for February. 

 We presented an Honorary-Knight-of-the Month to twelve-year-old Cardin Van Gundy, 
son of Sir Knight B.J. Van Gundy, for his exemplary help at our Fish Fry events. 

 Our March Bingo featured 80 players and netted $800 profit. 
 Brother John Klein of the Legionaires of Christ in Rome , Italy is a participant         

seminarian in our RSVP Program. He arranged a special Mass for our council members 
in the basement crypt of St. Peter Basilica for the special intentions of our members. He 
provided a Google Link for us to forward our intentions and they were placed on the  
altar near the bones of St. Peter and the crypt of St. John Paul II. The Mass was          
celebrated for us on March 21st.  

 We provided a clean-up and maintenance crew on two Saturdays at the Elaine Clark 
Center for Exceptional Children to groom their property and cut down trees. 

 Our Tootsie Roll teams collected $3,600 for children with disabilities at the doors of the 
church and at four local businesses. 

 We are beginning our Vidalia Onion Drive planned for May 2/3. We have lined up two 
new councils to participate. We now serve about a dozen councils. 

 Our acolyte teams served at all parish funerals as always. 
 We lost two members this month, James Callison  and Sir Knight Allen Kosek.  We also 

learned of the death of a longtime council brother, Bill Schlich.  Our remembered        
deceased now total 53. 

 
 



Patriotic Report (Jon Bird) 
(FN noted that he had skipped over this report erroneously). 
 Jon Bird pointed out that current issue of Columbia Magazine had finally mentioned 

our Assembly’s Korean War Veterans Appreciation Dinner from last year. (page 27) 
 Jon Mentioned that he had heard that the State of Geogia was preparing to honor the 

230,000 Georgians that served in the Vietnam War with a certificate. 
 

 
Good of the Order 
FN took intentions from the floor and a group prayer was said. Fr. Joseph Peek, James 
Callison, and Allen Kosek were especially remembered. 
 

Split-the-Pot Award 
Jon Bird was selected. He won $45 and donated it to the cycling ride of Dick Marklein 
for Cristo Rey. 
 

Attendance Award 
Bob Webster of St. Brigid was chosen. He was not in attendance. 
 
The meeting was closed with the usual ceremonials at 8:22. 
 








